6th December, 1918.

Basens Reads

Dear Fisher.

I met Raymond Pearl the other day and had a long Eugenic talk with him. I mentioned your paper and he was anxious to see it. Could you send him a copy? If you have one to spare, I think it would pay you. His address is - Dr. Raymond Pearl, School of Hygiene, 310 W.Nonument Street, John Hopkins University, Baltimore, Maryland, U.S.A.

In my paper I was thinking mainly of the limitations of families with reference to altered economic conditions and not to the effect of State Subsidies to parenthood. I had better make this more clear. Law 2 on page 6 should, I think, read "the size of the family should be limited with reference to wages or salary earned or to be earned".

Yours sincerely,

LEONARD DARWIN.

- P.S. Excuse type-written signature as I have not time to look this over.
- R.A. Fisher, Esq., Great House Cottage, Bradfield, Berks.